MINUTES OF THE RECREATION AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE 
HELD ON MONDAY 24 OCTOBER 2022
IN THE PARISH HALL  ROSEGARTH AVENUE AT 6.00 PM

PRESENT
Cllr B Bartholomew (Chairperson), S Forster, L Pitchley and  H Ratcliffe



Mrs K Butler – Clerk to the Council

2010
TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES AND REASONS FOR ABSENCE 
Apologies and reason for absence were received from Councillors Peech and Taylor.
It was RESOLVED that the apologies and reasons for absence were received from the named Councillors be accepted.
2011
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
               None
2012
CONSIDERATION OF ITEMS FOLLOWING THE EXCLUSION OF MEMBERS OF THE PRESS AND PUBLIC
None
2013    TO APPROVE THE MINUTES DATED 26 SEPTEMBER 2022

It was RESOLVED that the Chairperson be authorised to sign the minutes of the Recreation and Open Spaces Committee meeting held on 26 September 2022 as being a true record of the business transacted
2014
TO RECEIVE A REQUEST/INFORMATION FROM ASTON 
SWALLOWNEST JUNIOR FOOTBALL CLUB
Representatives from Aston Swallownest Junior football club met with the Committee to advise them that they would like a home for the Club as the majority of the games were not being held within the Parish. They advised that they would firstly like a home for the girl’s team. The Committee and representatives from the football club discussed whether Leonard Kyte would be a suitable ground, the representatives enquired if a junior pitch could be marked out over an adult’s pitch.
The representatives further advised that if they had a home for the club they would be able to apply for funding from the FA to hopefully improve the site.

Following the departure of the representatives, the Clerk advised the Committee of the costings for marking a junior pitch over an adult pitch. The Committee enquired if the club would be able to apply for a grant from the Council or any other charities within the Parish.

It was RESOLVED that the Clerk enquires why the football club want the junior over the adult pitch and not further along the field.
2015
BONFIRE & FIREWORKS
The Clerk advised that everything was organised for the event, she had been unable to secure a temporary crossing point, she advised that more security had been booked and that herself and Councillor Taylor had met with the fairground operative to agree where the rides/catering vans would be sited to ensure that the carpark was available for an emergency vehicle if required. She further advised that the bonfire would not be as large as previous years.
2016
REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
The Committee were advised that the lamp post poppies had arrived and would start to be put up on the lighting columns the following week, the poppy crosses had also arrived and that they would be placed on all the war graves within the cemetery.
2017
SOUTHLANDS WAY
The Clerk advised that a resident had complained about the height of the trees behind their fence which boarders Lodge Lane recreation ground, the Clerk had been informed that young people were often hiding in the area lighting fires and drinking which was making the resident feel concerned. The Clerk further advised that a lot of the trees were too large for the Attendants to carry out any work on.
It was RESOLVED that the Clerk gains quotes for works to reduce the height of the trees and remove some of the plants/shrubs.
2018
AUSTEN PARK
The Committee were informed that digging had stopped at Austen Park however, she had received an email to say that it had started again. The Clerk was informed that some of the signs adviseing no metal detecting had been removed. 
2019
OLD AUGHTON RECREATION GROUND
The Committee discussed Old Aughton Recreation Ground and the need to make improvements and add some additional play pieces.
It was RESOLVED that the Clerk looks to see if there is any funding that the Council can apply for to make changes to the play area.
2020
FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS

None

2021
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was agreed that the date and time of the next meeting be Monday 28th November 2022
SIGNED   …………………………………………         DATED   …………………..
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